

August 11 2025 Wilson Town Board Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Wilson Town Board held on August 11 2025 at the town hall was called to order by Chairman Leon Bowman.

Present were Chairman Leon Bowman, Supervisors Ernie Culp, Tony Chelmowski, Randy Haedtke, and Chris Tarras . Clerk Robin Jandt, Deputy Treasurer Carol Mueller, Fire Chief Josh Murphy and Zoning Administrator Jessie Meyer.

Others Present: List is attached.

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

The amended agenda adding garbage was approved by T.Chelmowski and seconded by R.Haedtke Motion carried.

The bills totaling \$17,996.20 were approved by T.Chelmowski and seconded by E.Culp. Motion Carried.

The minutes from July 14 2025 were approved by T.Chelmowski and seconded by C.Tarras. Motion carried.

Citizens Comments-2 residents from Braeburn road were in attendance. Sara May spoke her and her husband own land back on Braeburn road they would like to consider building a cabin in the next 5 years. They hired Seekamp's to do the logging and some excavating. It ended up getting cleared out a lot more then they had planned it has now washed and is down in to the neighbors land. Jacob a resident that lives back there commented that it has washed and now is down on his land. L.Bowman commented there should have been a CUP issued. These permits should of have been issued before the work had even started. L.Bowman commented his recommendations are the land be put back to its original state as soon as possible.We don't need it running off and going into the creek.

Supposedly B's Forestry is hauling the logs away. L.Bowman commented that by week end the following people should be meeting. Jesse, Jacob, The May's and Seekamp this needs to get done. T.Chelmowski made a motion for this to happen and C.Tarras seconded. All approved.

Zoning Administrator report was given by J.Meyer. Jesse commented there was 1 permit for logging and that was on Cty. Rd 17. Jesse also had a complaint of some

chickens in East Burns Valley being on the road and Prairie Ranch Kennels with some run off issues.

Road report was given by T.Chelmowski. Tony reported that grading is going well. R.Haedtke had a question about Pfeiffer Hill Road why can't we make that road a minimum maintenance road. The people on the bottom go out the bottom and the people on top go out on top. L.Bowman thinks we need a count of cars. C.Tarras will check in to it. C.Tarras commented on Saturday when he gone to town mud was running pretty good down Treetops. C.Tarras called Dalton Cook and he was out there right away to fix it.

J.Murphy went over Fire Dept. bills. The bills that were getting paid tonight. Still waiting on DNR reimbursements. J.Murphy talked about PERA getting raised to \$1800.00 the first of the year. Decompression space needs new outlets. L.Bowman made a motion for Josh to call Frisch and get a price for next month's meeting and T.Chelmowski seconded. All approved. Last month there were 4 medical calls, 2 fire calls and about 6 responded on average.

District meeting was discussed. Ernie Culp, Randy Haedtke and Robin Jandt attended. E.Culp commented on it. They mentioned Capital Day on March 2, Some stuff on Broadband. R.Jandt mentioned that there were 2 state representatives there.

R.Jandt mentioned that the Township Officers meeting was coming up on Wednesday the 13th. The County will be there to speak on the Comprehensive Plan.

C.Mueller mentioned that we needed to make a transfer into the gopher account so it wouldn't go dormant. L.Bowman made a motion to transfer \$50 to the gopher account and if needed at another time C.Mueller has permission to do that or whoever is in the Treasurer's position and R.Haedtke seconded. All approved.

E.Culp made a motion to approve the Treasurers report and R.Haedtke seconded. All approved.

R.Haedtke discussed the debit cards it would be a \$500 limit, R.Haedtke and J.Murphy each would have one. All receipts would be turned in at each meeting. A

small discussion took place and R.Haedtke made a motion to get 2 debit cards and C.Tarras seconded. All approved. C.Mueller will call the bank Tuesday and get the cards ordered.

Lexipol is complete. J.Murphy needs the board to review it and approve it. We will not renew the contract. A few questions were asked, J.Murphy will make a few updates. R.Haedtke made a motion to approve the \$150 a day for a subpoena and L.Bowman seconded. All approved. L.Bowman made a motion to have whoever is in charge of the hall be the Emergency contact person if one would ever be needed and C.Tarras seconded. All approved. L.Bowman made a motion to approve the Lexipol with the few minor changes and R.Haedtke seconded. All approved.

Backup generator was discussed. L.Bowman would like J.Murphy to talk to Frisch Electric about it to see what size we would need. A reason we should have one is the hall is a backup shelter if need be.

R.Haedtke discussed the flower beds. Shannon would like to see it redone. L.Bowman suggested we put something on the website for suggestions. C.Mueller things we just cement it. A small discussion took place and L.Bowman motion we add it to the website and R.Haedtke seconded. All approved.

Garbage was discussed. R.Jandt had talked to 3 places in the area and got prices but LRS of Winona still came back as the cheapest. C.Tarras made a motion to stick with LRS and E.Culp seconded. All approved.

With no other business E.Culp made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:33 and C.Tarras seconded. All approved.

